
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

From: FOI 
Sent: 

FOI

01 February 2018 16:54
To: 
Cc: 
Subject: FOI 003/18 Scotland in Union - Response
Attachments: Internal correspondance REDACTED.pdf; 2015-16 correspondance with SIU 

REDACTED.pdf; 2017-18 correspondence with SIU REDACTED.pdf 

Dear , 

Our Ref: FOI 003/18 

Thank you for your email to the Electoral Commission dated 05 January 2018. 

The Commission aims to respond to requests for information promptly and has done so within the 
statutory timeframe of twenty working days. 

Your request is in bold below followed by our response.  

Please could you send me all correspondence, emails, forms or reports that you hold that 
relate to advice or guidance provided by the electoral commission to any representatives 
of the campaign group Scotland in Union. 

I am particularly interested in emails that relate to any discussions that may have taken 
place about whether the group needed to formally register with the Electoral Commission 
during any election or referendums. 

I am also interested in any discussions or advice provided by the Electoral Commission 
that relate to the declaration of large donations to this group.  

Our response is as follows: 

We hold the information you have requested and this is contained in the files attached to this 
response. 

An e-mail on 6 June 2017 between Commission staff and Scotland in Union references a meeting 
which took place between the Commission and Scotland in Union on 19 June 2017. The purpose 
of the meeting was to discuss reporting requirements for non-party campaigners at the 2017 UK 
Parliament election. A handwritten note was made of the meeting, however, this has not been 
retained. 

You will also note that in an internal e-mail dated 5 January 2018, the Electoral Commission’s 
Senior Financial Reporting Adviser raised concerns that Scotland in Union may potentially have 
exceeded the spending limit at the June 2017 UK Parliament election. This issue has now been 
assessed by the Commission and - given that the unexpected nature of the election meant that 
the spending rules applied retrospectively and taking into account Scotland in Union’s prompt 
steps to register with us, and the fact that they desisted from further campaigning after the election 
was called - we have concluded that it would not be appropriate or proportionate for us to take any 
enforcement action in this regard. 
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